?} I) AMERICA'S CENTRAL PORT

A
MEMORANDUM

To: Board of Commissioners

From: Phil Sholl

Date: December 12, 2022

Re: P22-LAND-01 Kienstra 42 Storm Sewer CIPP

America’s Central Port staff submitted a mitigation project as part of the 2019 FEMA Flood Disaster Claim which
was approved and is eligible for FEMA reimbursement. The scope of this project is to install 650-feet of CIPP
(cured in place pipe) lining to a section of 42-inch storm sewer pipe to prevent infiltration and joint separation
during periods of high ground water levels.

The project was advertised in the Belleville News Democrat on November 9" 2022 and posted on America’s
Central Port Plan room. Sealed bids were due and publicly opened on December 5" 2022 at 10:00am.

The bid results are as follows:

CONTRACTOR BASE BID ALTERNATE #1
Insituform, LLC $217,700.00 $52,900.00
SAK $217,750.00 $55,000.00
Visu-Sewer No Bid No Bid

After review, Staff recommends that Insituform LLC be awarded as the lowest responsible bidder for the above-
mentioned project with a lump sum bid of $217,700.00. A standard 10% contingency of $21,770.00 will be
allocated to this project for unforeseen circumstances.

Staff recommends the approval of this resolution.



